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Youth Enrichment: 

● Glee Club (3-6th):  24 participants. They will perform at the spring concert on May 10th. 
● Youth Dance (prek-6th):  89 participants. They will perform on May 5th. 
● Bottle Rockets:  upcoming on Monday, April 23, still taking registrations 

 
  Youth Recreation: 

● Spring Youth Soccer (K-6th):  109 participants. Practices are Mondays, April 9-May 14. 
Scrimmage dates/times: Saturdays, April 14-May 19.  

 
Upcoming Planning:   The Spring-Summer Brochure went out the first week of April. We are 
currently taking registrations for all programs offered in the brochure. We have many fun events 
this year which is exciting to offer a wide variety of programming. Click on the link for the online 
version of the brochure.   2018 Spring-Summer Brochure .  Other new events this year are 
bringing back our enrichment classes now that we have space to offer them. We are also 
offering a soccer camp, additional horse camp, art camps and much more!  We are also proud 
to partner with Lyra Baroque Orchestra “Italian Concerto Collage” Concert to be held in our 
auditorium on Sunday, May 6th at 2 pm.  
  
Adult Enrichment: 

● Permit to Carry Classes:  Ongoing 
● 55+ Driving Classes: Refresher 4 Hour class held on April 10 from 12:30-4:30 P.M. 

There were 18 participants.  8 Hour Initial class scheduled for April 14 canceled due to 
low enrollment.  

● Wood Pallet Sign: partnership with Root River Floral on April 14. There are 11 
participants signed up. 
 

Adult Recreation: 
● Pickleball:  Tuesday evenings. The last evening for this event will be Tuesday, April 17. 
● Adult open gym: Wednesdays through March. They averaged 10 per open gym.  
● Hall Walking:  we have 35 signed up. 
● Adult Barre Exercise Class: beginning April 5 with 12 participating.  

 
Kids’ Club Highlights: 

● Average morning numbers for March: 13 
● Average afternoon numbers for March: 29 
● We were open on March 16 for the Kindergarten Registration day (Kindergartners did 

not have school). We had 7 sign up for the all day care.  
● We will be open for the early out on April 26th (due to P/T Conferences) but will be 

closed on April 27 (no school day). 
 

http://www.r-pschools.com/sites/r-pschools.com/files/files/Private_User/lisalawston/Spring-Summer%20Newsletter%20CE%202018.pdf


Early Childhood Screening:  We held our spring EC Screening on Friday, April 6th. We had 9 
students participate in the screening. We hold two screenings per year, and the amount to be 
screened are determined by the students’ date of birth. 
 
Lille By Preschool: 

● We are currently taking registrations for 2018-19 school year.  Currently we have 36 
priority registrations and 22 additional registrations for a total of 58 so far. This is a great 
start to our 2018-19 school year. Unfortunately, we will have to do a lottery drawing for 
our morning 4/5 year old class as many have requested mornings, however we have 
limited space. We will be informing parents by the end of the month.  

● Our current preschool classes are going well.  They will have their annual field trip to 
Johnson Rolling Acres on April 25.  
 

ECFE: 
● Classes are going well on both Monday evenings and Friday mornings.  
● The annual Daddy/Daughter Dance is April 22 from noon-2 P.M. 
● We will be sending out another ECFE newsletter with some summer offerings for our 

preschool students.  
 
Advisory Council:   We held our Advisory Council meeting on Wednesday, March 28 at 5 P.M. 
We had great attendance at the meeting along with some great feedback for our programs. 
Some things we will be working on are more press releases and partnerships with our local 
papers. We offer so many great programs for all ages, we want to ensure our community 
members are aware of them. I also discussed our sponsorships we received in for our summer 
programming. We are very fortunate to all our sponsors and we are still receiving some in now. I 
will give an update on the final total of sponsorships next month.  

 
 


